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Good afternoon.  Over the summer, additional exterior lighting has been added to various outdoor areas for improved safety.


With approval of the WVSU Board of Governors, the University has purchased property on Barron Drive.  One of the properties has been converted to provide more parking for faculty, students and staff.  Over twenty spaces have been added.


The Ferrell House on Barron Drive, former home of Dean Harrison Ferrell, has been bought and can be used by faculty for events to recognize students in academic honor societies.  The house will also serve as another location for departments to meet.  In addition, Student Services will be offering diagnostic testing there.  It is projected that the former Ferrell House will be ready for use by December 15th. 


The science laboratories have been upgraded in Hamlin Hall to meet the needs of the College of Natural Science and Mathematics.  In addition, a new meeting room has been created.


During the past year (summer and fall of 2006 and spring of 2007), 6,502 students enrolled in classes at West Virginia State through WVSU and WVSCTC.  The unduplicated headcounts are: 2,124 in associate degree programs; 4,330 in baccalaureate degree programs; and, 48 in graduate programs.  The vast majority of these students took courses on campus.


As of this week, West Virginia State has a combined headcount enrollment of approximately 4,704, which is approximately 100 fewer than this time last year.  However, it should be noted that off-campus contract credit classes are not in this number.  For the past two years our enrollment has been over 6,500 students.


During the Special Legislative Session which ended on Tuesday, August 21st, the legislature enacted House Bill 209 that is a supplemental appropriations bill.  In that legislation funds were appropriated to redress the loss of Title-III Part B funding to the state's two historically black colleges due to the unintended consequences of the separation of the community and technical college components from the institutions.  Bluefield State College will receive $952,295 and West Virginia State University will receive$725,023.


My office was officially notified on Friday, August 31st that Governor Manchin had signed the bill into law.  This handout lists some meetings held pertaining to the University's request to have the funding restored.  The Title III funding issue was a priority for the WVSU Legislative Affairs Committee that Dr. Byers chairs.


This past spring I interviewed two candidates recommended to me by the Search and Screening Committee for the Position of the Vice President for Academic Affairs.  After careful consideration, I have requested that the committee continue the search process.  Completing this process as soon as possible is a very high priority.


On Tuesday, September 18th at 11:00 a.m., I will give my annual State of the University Address in the P.A. Williams Auditorium of Ferrell Hall.  Topics will include:  academic excellence, the importance of research, an update on land-grant programs, and international programs.


In closing, I am pleased to report that in the August 27, 2007, issue of U.S. News and World Report, the magazine published rankings of America's Best Colleges and Universities for 2008.  In the publication, West Virginia State University is listed under the category, "Liberal Arts Colleges."  According to the U.S. News rankings system, "liberal arts colleges" emphasize undergraduate education and award at least 50 percent of their degrees in the arts and sciences.  According to the magazine, most of the 266 best "liberal arts colleges" ranked in this year's survey are private and only 27 are public.  Again, I am pleased to share this news with you.


This concludes my report.
